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July 23, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will amend Title 2 of the King County Code to correct and update the description of duties for Public Health–Seattle & King County (Health Department.) 

This ordinance will solve the incorrect and outdated information the Code currently lists for a number of Health Department functions. These corrections include the following changes:

· Establishes Jail Health Services as a division of the Health Department.  In all respects, including budget adoption, Jail Health has been functionally treated as a division for many years and this amendment will enable the code to correctly reflect this reality.  The Code currently shows Jail Health Services to be a section within another division in the Health Department.
· Adds the duties of permitting and inspecting animal-related businesses to the Environmental Health Services Division, which is a change adopted by the Board of Health and King County Council in 2010.
· Removes the duties of providing veterinary medical care for animals in the King County animal shelter, which is a function transferred back to Regional Animal Services of King County in 2011.
· Adds language that recognizes that reducing health inequities is a core function of the Health Department. 

In addition, various minor corrections, clean-ups and edits are included to delete obsolete references and bring the format and style of code languge to current standards. 

The ordinance will also rearrange the Health Department’s Title 2 language into an updated format consistent with recodification recommendations provided by the King County Council Clerk’s Office.  These changes will consolidate Health Department information in a cohesive and organized manner, and will restructure some information that will ease its use and simplify implementation of any changes that may be considered at a future date.  

There are no policy-driven changes proposed by this ordinance.  In addition, there are no changes that pose financial implications.  The sole purpose is to implement corrections, clean-ups and updates so that the Health Department’s Title 2 information is current and correct, which as a customer service will benefit the public and users of the Code.  

The ordinance supports the vision, guiding principles, and goals identified in the King County Strategic Plan and the Public Health Operational Master Plan as adopted by the King County Council and King County Board of Health by codifying, recognizing and reporting current and accurate Health Department information in the King County Code, reflecting Service Excellence and Public Engagement. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Dennis Worsham, Chief of Staff, Public Health–Seattle & King County, at 206-263-8685. 

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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